

A celebration of the life of



Shirley Florence Tuck

9th January 1938 - 6th January 2024

Friday 16th February 2024 Arun Crematorium 12.00 noon

Entrance Music 'Where Do I Begin' by Shirley Bassey

Words of Welcome
Caroline James - Celebrant

Remembering Shirley
Read by Steve

Poem - If I Had A Voice

If I had a voice today, I'd say

Dear ones, please don't cry;

Still love me but don't grieve for me,

It's easy if you try.

Don't think of all that I won't see, Just think of what I've seen! Think not of places I won't go But remember where I've been.

I've lived, I've loved, I've laughed, I've cried
I've worked hard, that's for sure;
I've done my best, I'm satisfied,
I couldn't ask for more

I know not what becomes of me, Nor what's beyond today. If I had a choice I'd use my voice But alas I've gone away.

You have memories of me to enjoy Smile, laugh, be tough, You have loved me and enriched my life I was happy, that's enough!

Memories of Nanny Shirley

Read by Caroline James on behalf of the Grandchildren Ross, Lisa, Christopher, Emma, Nicola and Matthew

Hymn - All Things Bright and Beautiful

All things bright and beautiful, All creatures great and small, All things wise and wonderful, The Lord God made them all.

Each little flower that opens, Each little bird that sings, He made their glowing colours, He made their tiny wings.

The purple-headed mountain,
The river running by,
The sunset and the morning,
That brightens up the sky;

He gave us eyes to see them, And lips that we might tell How great is God Almighty, Who has made all things well.

The Committal
'Songbird' by Margaret James

Farewell Music
'Life Goes On' by Shirley Bassey





'Reunited'

Appreciation

The family would like to thank everyone for attending today and for all the messages, cards and kind expressions of sympathy received at this very sad time.

You are warmly invited to join them for refreshments after the service, at the Oystercatcher, Yapton Road, Climping, Littlehampton, BN17 5RU.

Any donations in Shirley's memory would be very gratefully received and should be made to the Royal Marsden Cancer Charity.